At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 21st day of April, 2008

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL


The results of the roll call appear above.
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge to the flag was led by Louise McQuiston of Cronomer Valley. 


3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additions or deletions to the agenda.
4.
COMMENTS ON ITEMS ON TONIGHT’S AGENDA

Supervisor Booth said comments on item number 5, a Public Hearing Amending Chapter 185 Zoning: Veterinary Office in B Zone and Map Change from R1 to B and item number 6 continuation of a Public Hearing on the Marina Town Home Overlay will be heard when those items are being discussed. There will be a presentation on item number 7, a Resolution authorizing Tax Certiorari proceedings for 2002-2007 Dynegy Roseton LLC and Dynegy Danskammer LLC and comments will be heard after the presentation is given.
5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING:  Amending Chapter 185 Zoning: Veterinary Office in B Zone and Map Change from R 1 to B

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and listings had been done. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since April 7, 2008. It was advertised in the Sentinel on April 8, 2008 and in the Mid Hudson Times on April 9, 2008. This meets all of the legal requirements. 

MOTION was made at 7:03 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing Amending Chapter 185 Zoning: Veterinary Office in B zone and map change from R1 to B The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said there are two parts to this local law. The first is an amendment to the Town of Newburgh zoning map. The map will be modified to rezone an area at the intersection of Fletcher Drive and 17K, as shown on the map (see attached map), from residential to business. This is a zone where various commercial uses are permitted, such as retail, service stores, offices, drinking establishments, and several other commercial uses. The other part of the local law involves a change to veterinarian offices, which is currently only permitted in the AR zone in the Town. As part of this change, veterinarian offices will also be permitted in the B District and the area being proposed to be rezoned. The local law introduces a definition for veterinarian offices, which is any office being operated by a duly licensed veterinarian, and provides medical care of domestic animals including attendant services, such as boarding, grooming and breeding, so long as all activities associated with such uses are accomplished within an enclosed and suitably ventilated building. The local law also establishes various requirements for veterinarian offices; it established a bulk requirement of the veterinarian offices in the B Zone. It does require front, rear and side yards, and building coverage. Within the special regulation that is applicable to this veterinarian office there are provisions that require activities to be conducted within suitably ventilated buildings that do not rely on windows for ventilation. They must have heating and air conditioning. There are also regulations on the presence of animals outside the buildings during evening hours.
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any comments from Board members.

Councilman Woolsey said that he did not recall the zoning change going back as far as it was shown on the map. 

Mark Taylor said the map has not been changed since it was last distributed to the Board. 

Supervisor Booth said at this time he would like to open this meeting up to the public. A legal representative from Jacobowitz & Gubits is here tonight to represent the applicant. If anyone has any questions or comments they can be presented at this time.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked how the Town was going to address removing the veterinarian from the IB zone. 

Mark Taylor said there are provisions within the local law that states the use is only permitted in AR and B zones. It is not permitted in any form, including as an accessory use, in any other district. 

Supervisor Booth asked if the were any other questions or comments from Board members or the public. There were none.
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MOTION was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey would like to revisit the site because he does not recall from his previous visit the zoning going back as far as it is indicated on the map. Councilwoman Greene would also like to revisit the property. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.
CONTINUATION OF PUBLIC HEARING:  Marina Town Home Overlay 

A.
Continuation of Public Hearing

Town Clerk Zarutskie said a public hearing for the Marina Town Home Overlay was originally held on April 7, 2008. A motion was made at 7:58 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilman Piaquadio to recess this Public Hearing.
MOTION was made at 7:13 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to reconvene this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions from Board members or the public. There were none. He said there have not been any written comments received by him or any of the Board members.

MOTION was made at 7:14 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close the public hearing for the Local Law amending chapter 185 entitled Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Marina Townhome Overlay District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
Resolution of SEQR Determination and Designation
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of SEQR Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 entitled Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Marina Townhome Overlay District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said she was not able to attend the public hearing for the Marina Townhome overlay held on April 7th, due to a family commitment, therefore she is going to abstain from voting on items 6B and 6C.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
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C.  Resolution of Approval Amending Marina Town Home Overlay

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law # 2 of 2008-Amending Chapter 185 entitled Zoning of the Code of the Town of Town of Newburgh to establish the Marina Townhome Overlay District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
7.
RESOLUTION: Authorizing Tax Certiorari Proceedings for 2002-2007: 


Supervisor Booth read a press release he had issued. (see attached)
A.
Dynegy Roseton LLC

B.
Dynegy Danskammer LLC

David Murphy of Hacker & Murphy, the Town of Newburgh’s Tax Certiorari Attorney, is here tonight to represent the Town regarding the Tax Certiorari Proceedings for Dynegy Roseton and Dynegy Danskammer. Mr. Murphy’s firm has done an extended evolution study and is recommending that the Town agree to the settlement that has been reached with Dynegy. Mr. Murphy said the formula that was used to achieve the utility evaluation for municipalities was they would look at the reproduction costs, the depreciation of the facility, and then look at the land value. This option for municipalities no longer exists. It is required that these properties are looked at like any other business in terms of its ability to generate income to its owner and how much of that income remains with the owner when escalating expenses are taken into account. They have come up with a value that can be expressed in two ways which enables him to unhesitatingly recommend this settlement; number one, it is (as Supervisor Booth pointed out), 98 percent of what was paid by the Dynegy for the facility. There will be a tax shift for the residents of the Town of Newburgh because of this settlement and will be felt even more greatly in the Marlboro School District. There are assurances with Dynegy that they will make every good faith effort to work with the school districts and the County of Orange in this settlement, if they choose to opt in. It will be done on a fair and proportionate basis of what they have tentatively settled with the Town of Newburgh. Mr. Murphy is recommending that the Town of Newburgh adopt this settlement tonight. One of the administrative aspects of this settlement is that as of May 1, 2008 the Town has tentatively agreed with Dynegy that their assessments will be changed for the 2008 assessment roll, and the $895,000,000.00 agreed market value will be put on the assessment roll by Michael Fogarty, IAO, and  prorated between the two facilities. 
Mr. Murphy said this has been a difficult case and Supervisor Booth has put in many hours. He persevered and has handled resolving this case with professionalism. The Town is trying to reach a fair equitable result, and resolve having to through this continual cycle of litigation. This agreement will accomplish that for at least the next five years. There is also an agreement in principal which is reflected in the Town’s memorandum upon reaching the end of the five year period the Town will sit down with Dynegy and revisit the values.
Supervisor Booth opened this public hearing up for public comments. 

Steve Adamski, President of the Marlboro Board of Education, read a statement from Dr. Louis Ciota, Jr, Superintendent of Schools. (see attached) 
Any settlement reached by the Town of Newburgh will not exclude the Marlboro School District from negotiating with Dynegy. A representative from Dynegy said they will be happy to negotiate with the Marlboro Central School District and the same offer has been extended to the County of Orange. 
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Raymond Casaloni, Assistant Superintendent to the Marlboro School District, said there was a lot of legality between the Marlboro School District and the Town of Newburgh. It was his opinion that the negotiations were going to be done as a team effort between the Town of Newburgh and the Marlboro School District. He asked the Board for a one month delay before signing of the Resolution. This action will cripple the Marlboro Central School District. It will have a substantial impact on the Marlboro Central School Budget, and the delay will give them time to work things out. 

Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Board had comments at this time. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the settlement is for 98 percent of the purchase price of the property and there is also a deadline on the settlement agreement. 

Supervisor Booth said he would be hard pressed at this time, especially after the Town has spent over a million dollars in consultant and legal fees, to go against the recommendations of the attorney. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize the Resolution for the settlement between Dynegy Danskammer, LLC versus the Assessor and the Board of Assessment Review of the Town of Newburgh and the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio wanted to reiterate that the settlement was for 98 percent of the purchase price and it would be hard for the Town to negotiate for anything better. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.




MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution for the settlement of Dynegy Roseton LLC versus the Assessor and the  Board of Assessment Review of the Town of Newburgh and the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
RESOLUTION:  Approving Orange County Municipal Parks Grant         Application          
Supervisor Booth said the Town has submitted a municipal grant application  to the County of Orange. This requires a resolution of support concerning the grant.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board authorizing, supporting, concurring in and ratifying grant application of the Town of Newburgh to the Orange County Municipal Parks Planning Program for the Resurfacing of the Chadwick Lake Park Trail. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if this application was discussed with the Recreation Board.

Supervisor Booth said the application was filled out and discussed with the Recreation Board awhile ago. The money from this grant will be used to recondition the trail.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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9.
PARKS AND RECREATION:  Hiring Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 18, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to authorize him to begin the hiring process for seasonal laborers, camp counselors and playground employees. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
10.
ENGINEERING: 

A. 
Waywanda Enterprises:  Release of Performance Security, Haans Court

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said Haan’s Court is a private road located off of Route 32. The construction has been completed by the developer and they have submitted As-Built Drawings and a certification of the road by John Tarolli, Mercurio-Norton- Tarolli. Based on the inspection conducted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, and himself he is recommending the release of the performance security bond. This is a private road so no maintenance security is required. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the release of the performance security bond for Waywanda Enterprises (Haans Court, located off of Route 32), in the amount of $46,550.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
H and L Rental Site Plan:  Performance Security
James Osborne said this is a proposed office building located on Old South Plank Road near the City of Newburgh’s border. The Performance Security is for the on-site stormwater management facilities for the H & L Rental site plan. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 7, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, for the H & L Rental site plan for the on-site stormwater management facilities, in the amount of $34,000.00. They have provided the additional As-Built Drawing.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     APRIL 21, 2008     PAGE 7

C. Noah Estates:  Performance Security

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 21, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, to approve the construction cost estimate for Noah Place, a private road in Noah Estates. The total estimated construction cost for the road including an As-Built Drawing is $33,400.00, with an inspection fee of $835.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
D.
Stewart Avenue Senior Housing:  Performance Security

James Osborne said the Stewart Avenue Senior Housing is for senior units located off of Stewart Avenue. It is an eleven plus acre parcel but the construction will be limited to 2.4 acres and 2.5 acres are wet lands. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 17, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, for the Stewart Avenue Senior Housing Project’s cost estimate needed for the construction of the stormwater management facilities, in the total amount of $10,510.00. The inspection fee required is an escrow deposit for the soil and erosion control inspection. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

E.
Sembler Property:  Off-Site Improvement Security

James Osborne said the site improvement securities required by the Planning Board, the Orange County Trust and the Sembler Co. are for the proposed off-site improvements located at the intersection of Noel Drive and Route 32. They are proposing to repave Noel Drive almost up to Stanley Place and to revamp the drainage in Gidney Avenue. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 17, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, for the cost estimate of off-site improvements associated with the Orange County Trust and the Sembler Co. The cost estimate was prepared by BL Companies, site engineer for the Sembler Company and is in the amount of $86,000.00. This amount includes $2,000.00 for As-Built Drawings. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
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F.
Lorenzen Woods Subdivision:  Cost Estimate

James Osborne said this is an existing subdivision. They are proposing to divide one of the larger lots in the back into three lots. The existing private road needs to be extended to provide access to the lots.  

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 17, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, for a cost estimate to extend Lorenzen Drive. The cost estimate is in the amount of $11,700.00, with an inspection fee of $292.50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11. PLANNING BOARD:  Noah Estates – Landscape Security

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Landscape Cost Estimate for Noah Estates, dated April 14, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board. The cost estimate is in the amount of $7,920.00 with an inspection fee of $1,000.00.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12.
WATER SUPPLY:  Purchase of Vehicle

James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, submitted a memo dated April 15, 2008 requesting approval to purchase a Grand Cherokee through the State contract group 40550, item 7A. The price of the vehicle  is $20,342.02, plus delivery charges and some possible add-ons. The 2008 budgeted amount for this purchase is $22,000.00 and the particulars are being addressed with Mr. LaColla.
Councilman Woolsey asked to table this item because he wants to talk to Mr. Corbett, to find out what this vehicle is going to be used for. 
Supervisor Booth said he will reschedule this item for the April 30th Work Session. 

13.
JUSTICE COURT:  Hire Part Time Clerk

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo dated April 18, 2008, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, in regard to the request submitted by Judge Jude Martini to hire Anne V. Leito as a part time Court Clerk. Her start date will be May 1, 2008 at an hourly rate of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said Ms. Leito is a paralegal and will be an asset to the court.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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14.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

A.
Hydrant Flushing Schedule

Supervisor Booth said William Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, submitted a memo stating the schedule for flushing hydrants will be May 12, 2008 through May 16, 2008 and May 19, 2008 through May 23, 2008. Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to advertise the schedule in the local Town newspapers. 



15.
Board Business 
(add on)
Supervisor Booth said that Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, has a proposed Agreement with the Middlehope Fire District’s portion of the refund liability under the approval for the certiorari agreement with Dynegy for approval.
Mark Taylor said out of the $3.4 million settlement payment to Dynegy, $400,000.00 plus is associated with money collected for the Middlehope Fire District, which is a separately covered entity that levies taxes through the Town’s tax process. The Town negotiated an agreement with the Middlehope Fire District for the refund of the $400,000.00 plus liability that involves payment of five annual installments at the same interest rate that the Town incurs if it borrows the money. Middlehope Fire Department advises they have a large portion of the amount in available funds so an agreement may not be needed. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the agreement with the Middlehope Fire District for the refund of $438,593.84 plus dollars. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene; – yes Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any comments from the public.

Eric Gossett, Gardnertown, asked if there were any plans to fix the flooding on Gardnertown Road. He said a ditch is needed to dispose of the rain water. 
Councilman Woolsey said he will talk to the Highway Department. 

Tony Marino, Orange County Legislator, said he is glad to hear that work  is going to be done on Union Avenue. He has a problem with debris that washes off of the road and deposits on his front lawn. His main concern is for the need of a stop sign on Union Avenue. The sign is needed at the entrance of Westwood Park and Floral Drive. It is his opinion that the speed is excessive on Union Avenue and a stop sign will slow the traffic down.  

Supervisor Booth said a three way stop sign was considered for that area. There was a proposal and public hearing for a three way stop sign and the majority of the residents of  Westwood Park came to the meeting and were against having the sign put up.
Councilwoman Greene said there were residents from Union Avenue at that meeting and they were concerned about the sliding on the ice in the winter. 
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Supervisor Booth said he will bring this matter up to the Traffic Advisory Board. 

Mr. Marino said Orange County does have a green committee, and they are working on having Orange County adopt a Resolution to move towards replenishing the motor pool with alternative fuel / hybrid vehicles. He encouraged the Town to look into energy efficient vehicles. 

Supervisor Booth said he has done research with James LaColla, Fleet Maintenance Supervisor, and there are hybrid vehicles on state bid. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Marino if there were any incentives from the Federal Government to buy energy efficient vehicles.

Mr. Marino said not at this time.   
16.      ADJOURNMENT 
MOTION was made at 8:29 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain;

Meeting adjourned at 8:29 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

by
       ___________________________         ______________________________ 
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk          Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
